Lunsford Primary School

What happens if a child shows symptoms and what do we ask parents to do in the
event of symptoms within the household?

This guidance is taken straight from the government document:

1. Minimise contact with individuals who are unwell by ensuring that those who have coronavirus
(COVID-19) symptoms, or who have someone in their household who does, do not attend school

Ensure that pupils, staff and other adults do not come into the school if they have coronavirus (COVID-
19) symptoms, or have tested positive in the last 10 days, and ensure anyone developing those
symptoms during the school day is sent home,

If anyone in the school becomes unwell with a new, continuous cough or a high temperature, or has a
loss of, or change in, their normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia), they must be sent home and
advised to follow ‘stay at home: quidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus
(COVID-19) infection’, which sets out that they must self-isolate for at least 10 days and should
arrange to have a test to see if they have coronavirus (COVID-19). Other members of their household
(including any siblings) should self-isolate for 14 days from when the symptomatic person first had
symptoms.

Schools must ensure that staff members and parents/carers understand that they will need to be ready
and willing to:

*  book a test if they are displaying symptoms. Staff and pupils must not come into the school if
they have symptoms, and must be sent home to self-isolate if they develop them in school. All
children can be tested, including children under 5, but children aged 11 and under will need to
be helped by their parents/carers if using a home testing kit

*  provide details of anyone they have been in close contact with if they were to test positive for
coronavirus (COVID-19) or if asked by NHS Test and Trace

+ self-isolate if they have been in close contact with someone who develops coronavirus
(COVID-19) symptoms or someone who tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19)

Anyone who displays symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) can and should get a test. Tests can be
booked online through the NHS testing and tracing for coronavirus website, or ordered by telephone
via NHS 119 for those without access to the internet. Essential workers, which includes anyone
involved in education or childcare, have priority access to testing. Parents and carers should inform the
school of the outcome of any test.

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/

As a school, if we have a positive case of COVID, we will immediately contact PHE for the
latest advice and procedures.



